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Date

27th September 2002
M5 2SH

Subject

MOORSIDE PARK / BEECH FARM PLAYING FIELDS

Ms P Wardle

Beech Farm Support and Conservation Group

40 Browning Road

SWINTON

M27 0NH

Dear Ms Wardle,

I refer to your report of September 2002, regarding the above, and would respond to the individual points raised, as follows  :-

Wildlife Area

Access to the wildlife area by Council employees, has only been necessary when hedge-cutting to the privet, adjacent to the bowling green, has taken place.  This has been necessary to achieve an even cut to the top of the hedge, considering its sizeable width.  Hedge-cutting will not now occur, until June next year.  It would be appropriate at this time, for us to meet on site to discuss future hedge maintenance.  It is difficult to comment on any plant damage considering the current overgrown nature of the wildlife area.

With reference to tipping in this area, the Grounds Maintenance staff have been reminded this must not occur under any circumstances.   I apologise for any disruption this may have caused, on the limited number of occasions it has occurred.

With regards to the future development of the wildlife area, it would certainly be constructive if you could inform us of any future proposals.  You can be assured that the Group has the full co-operation of this Department, in progressing this community-based initiative.  I would request you liaise directly with Paul McKeown, Senior Environmental Co-ordinator, and his team regarding this issue.  All calls will be returned and enquiries dealt with promptly.

Rosebed / Rockery Maintenance

Following your comments, I have arranged for these areas to be brought up to a satisfactory standard of maintenance.  This will include all necessary weed removal, pruning, dead-heading etc.

Use of Chemical Control

The use of chemical weed control at this site is currently being reviewed, with a view to minimising its future use.  Unfortunately, it is not possible, due to cost / logistical implications, to completely eradicate chemical use to particular areas of the park.

Litter Bins / Dog Bins

The litter bins around the park are emptied at least weekly, throughout the summer months and generally, this has been adhered to.  This is in addition to the general litter picking operation that also occurs on a regular basis.  I accept there have been some problems with the routine emptying of dog bins, which have now been resolved.

Gates off Adelaide Street

Considering their ornate nature and condition, I have arranged for these gates to be painted, as a temporary measure.  Ideally, we would have preferred to carry out a complete refurbishment / repair, however, this has not been possible due to financial restrictions.

Planting to Football Area

I was unaware of this request from Brian Elsey for additional planting around the all-weather pitch.  I assume this is to discourage access over the palisade fencing.  Before progressing this matter further, it seems appropriate to receive advice from the Greater Manchester Police Crime Prevention Unit.  There is an argument for retaining the open aspect of this facility so that misuse can be observed and is, therefore, discouraged.  This issue requires further discussion, which shall be arranged through Paul McKeown.

I hope the above answers the points raised in your correspondence.  If you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me on the above direct line.

Yours sincerely,

DOMINIC CLARKE

Principal Operations Manager
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